
Minutes of Hilmarton Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 1st March 2023 at 8.00pm in The Community Room Hilmarton.
Councillors Present
J Henly (Chairman) J Files, S Warren-Willcox, W Leaning, R Fry and L Hays
Wiltshire Councillor Ashley O’Neill  

Members of the public – None
Clerk: Jacquie Henly
Item 1 Apologies for absence
1.1  Apologies were accepted from Cllrs Maynard, McFadzean, Wilkins and Farci.  
The meeting continued as there were no members of the public present. 

Item 2 – Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda
2.1 There were no declarations of interest.
Item 3 – Minutes of the last meeting
3.1 Minutes from the Parish Council meeting dated Wednesday 7th December 2022 were approved by all present and signed by the Chairman.

Item 4 – Clerks Report

4.1  Reported to Wiltshire Council Planning department comments from the Parish Council relating to planning applications received up until the end of February 2023.

4.2  Resident reported problems with flooding in Goatacre Lane reference numbers 00086198/00086200/00086203

4.3 Responded to residents regarding flooding in Goatacre Lane.

4.4 Started to prepare end of year accounts for the May meeting.

4.5 Liaised with the Parish Steward.

4.6 Sent a thank you letter via Mary Hardwich for the donations from Bradenstoke Solar Panel Fund.

4.7 Made final applications for grant funding to be released, following completion of the Play Park installation. 

4.8 Had confirmation from the Scarecrow Festival Committee that £1000 has been allocated for the purchase of a picnic bench to go in the Play Park, in memory of Sam Dakers. 

4.9 Chairman met with Ashley O’Neill and Goatacre Residents regarding the flooding of Goatacre Lane.

Since then the drains have been flushed.  The main issue of the underground works still needs to be resolved. 

4.10 Changed notices on the playpark gates/fences stating the Play Park needs to remain closed until the grass seed has established.  This remains an issue as although the equipment has been tied up as well as the gates adults and children continue to enter the park. The park will need to remain closed longer the more often people continue to use it. 

Item 5 – Finance 
5.1 Account balances inclusive of all cheques written and deposits made up to end of February 2023

Current Account: £2966.18     Deposit Account:  £2989.45

5.2 

	Payment Detail
	Payee
	Amount

	
	
	     

	T/F
	Clerks Salary Oct-December
	1470.50

	T/F’s
	Kevin Iles House & Garden Services Grass

Play Park

Grass
	50.00

1200.00

100.00

	T/F
	Play Quest – Balance for play park installation
	34884.48

	Direct Debit
	ICO Subscription
	35.00

	
	Paid In
	Amount

	
	November Interest
	2.13

	
	December Interest
	4.67

	
	January Interest
	5.14

	
	Grants
	28,400.00


5.3 The purchase of the Picnic Bench from the £1000.00 donation for the Play Park was discussed.

Cllr Fry offered to help Kevin Iles with the installation if required. The Clerk was going to challenge the £123.60 offloading quote as it states free delivery on the web site.
5.4 The Chairman reported back to members the feedback we had received regarding the SID’s.  We have been led to believe that WC will support the Parish Council by installing new posts to site the SID’s purchased by the Parish Council. Cllr O’Neill agreed to follow up with Becky at WC. 
Item 6 - Planning
6.1 Updates on planning applications had previously been circulated and was approved by all present.
6.2 Members discussed with Cllr O’Neill the planning applications that had been refused by WC at Whitcombe Farm.  Members were confused as to why WC were not supporting the diversification at the farm.  Cllr O’Neill said he would be happy to talk with the applicant. 

Cllr O’Neill had to leave the meeting at this point

Item 7 – Exchange of Information

7.1 Cllr Hays reported that the case for the missing sign in Goatacre had been closed saying complete.  However there has been no sign replacement.  She will write to Cllr O’Neill 

7.2 Cllr Hays reported that the Bench by the bus shelter in Goatacre was still in a really bad state of repair. The wooden slats are now completely broken.  Since the meeting the Clerk checked and this was first reported back in 2018 where it was agreed we would need to establish who actually owned the bench.  As this hasn’t been established, we will now make some enquires to see if anyone is prepared to repair it. 

7.3 Cllr Warren-Willcox asked if there had been any complaints regarding the bright lights of the Duke.  No one else had heard of anyone complaining and it was agreed that this was not a Parish Council matter.

7.4 Cllr Leaning reported that the parking by the telephone box was becoming a real hazard.  Numerous cars and larger vehicles were being parked there and on one recent occasion this had prevented an emergency vehicle access.     
Item 8 – Date of the Next Meeting
8.1    The next meetings of Hilmarton Parish Council are scheduled for Wednesday 3rd May 2023.

Item 9 - Close of the Meeting
9.1  The meeting closed at 9.00pm.  
Signed …………………………………………….  Date …………………………………..  

Chairman             

